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4 July 2023 

 

Honourable Bill Johnston MLA 

Member for Cannington 

Minister for Mines and Petroleum; Energy; Hydrogen Industry; Industrial Relations 

State Government of Western Australia  

 

By Email:  Minister.Johnston@dpc.wa.gov.au  

Copied:  au-fmmyleavereview@kpmg.com.au  

 

Dear Minister 

Re: Review of the Construction Industry Portable Paid Long Service Leave Act 1985 

The National Fire Industry Association of Australia Ltd (NFIA) is the peak association operating in the Fire 

Protection sector. We represent employers, suppliers and industry stakeholders who work at the frontline 

of Fire Protection, with over 80 percent of the commercial Fire Protection work undertaken in Australia being 

completed by NFIA Members. 

Thank-you for the opportunity to respond as part of the review of the Construction Industry Portable Paid 

Long Service Leave Act 1985 (the Act). 

At this stage in the Review, we have no issues to raise regarding whether the overarching intent of the Act 

is being met for the contemporary construction industry and its workers. However, we would welcome 

further opportunities for engagement with the Review if amendments to the scheme are proposed.  

In our conversations with Members affected by the Act, we were advised however that improvements to 

MyLeave portal functionality and useability would be helpful for portal-users.  
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Should you have any questions or require any further information on any aspects of this correspondence, 

please contact us using the details provided. 

Kind regards, 

  

Joe Smith 

Chief Executive Officer 

National Fire Industry Association Australia 

 


